



Email: [info@ottershawforum.com](mailto:info@ottershawforum.com) Website: [www.ottershawforum.com](http://www.ottershawforum.com)

## **ONF SC Meeting 18th August 2022 – Minutes**

**Present:** Bob Oliver, Julie Last, Gemma Pickett

**Planning** – There has been an application to fell a TPO Oak Tree at the entrance to Ten Acres Farm, Chobham Road **RU.22/1271**. The PA does not appear to have an arboreal survey submitted with the app, although RBC ruling on this is listed as a MUST in their conditions. ONF to query this with RBC Planning Dept.

**RU.22/1139** A new PA for a 5 bedroom house at 64 Brox Road, an increase in size from the previous application. The issue is around inadequate parking for a house of this size. ONF to lodge objection.

**A320** There was an update on the roundabout situation following the recent PA meeting at SCC Head Office in Reigate. Flaws were highlighted around the damage and felling of mature trees over the whole scheme amongst other more minor points. Our SCC Councillor Jonathan Hulley has been working very hard to help resolve these issues but it is felt that SCC are not taking the tree issue seriously and are being deliberately misleading. MRRRA are now preparing to take the situation to a legal level.

**Brockhurst** – There has been a response from SCC and the matter is being pursued further with Councillor Hulley to bring forward the required action.

**Ottershaw East** – There was an update regarding the current situation and a full update can be read on the BRAG website.

**RBC Parking SPD** – This has now been submitted

**Finance** – no further input at present

**Website** – no further input at present

**Progress on NP** – The SC have been tasked with studying the **Draft Key Issues and Objectives** and making comment/amendments by the 30<sup>th</sup> August. In view of the urgency of

getting this document signed off by the SC, it has been suggested we hold a Zoom SC meeting on the 31<sup>st</sup> August to deal with this item solely.

There will be further clarification and direction regarding the tasks and progress, and for those SC members who have not yet offered to pick up on a topic, we need to finalise and hopefully report progress on the next schedule VH meeting 15<sup>th</sup> September.

There had previously been an OWARA walk round Ottershaw with Jonathon Hulley so that we could point out the major issues regarding, parking, speeding, rat runs etc. However, due to JH not being available on the previous scheduled date, this has been deferred until we have his next availability.

**Contact List** – still O/S

**School Council Note** – still O/S